INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813PRIVATE 
LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2014 

6:30 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL AND JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER

MEMBERS PRESENT: Heath Oeltjen, Michael Ohlhaber, Dawn Balow,



  Kevin Pavelka, Brian Goihl, Jack Rol, Patrick Dwelle.

MEMBERS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  Erick Enger, Greg Berge, Jim Borgschatz, Margie Harkins, Valerie Loppnow, Patricia Arndt, Marti Green, Andrew Eggenberger, Ken Jacob, Tommy Keller, Amanda Durand, Doug Grisim, Cara Grisim, Tracy Sexton-Oliver and Dave Kohutko.

CALL TO ORDER:  The regular meeting was called to order by Chairperson Heath Oeltjen at 6:36 p.m.  Pledge of Allegiance was said.  
ADOPT THE AGENDA:  Member Ohlhaber made the motion, seconded by Member Dwelle, to adopt the agenda.  Motion carried unanimously.  
ADOPT THE CONSENT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Member Ohlhaber, second by Member Pavelka, to adopt the consent agenda as follows:

A. Approval of Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting on August 18, 2014.
B. Approval of Minutes of the Special Board Retreat on August 25, 2014.

C. Approval of Payment of Bills as Presented by the Superintendent for Audit.


D. Approval of Student Activities Financial Statement  

Motion carried unanimously.

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None  

COMMUNICATIONS:  None.

BOARD DEVELOPMENT:   The Regular School Board meeting will take place on Monday, October 20, 2014, at Lincoln Junior-Senior High School (6:30 p.m., Media Center). 
Homecoming week is September 22-26, 2014.

There will be an informational meeting regarding the referendum prior to the regular board meeting on October 20, 2014 at 6 p.m. 
The Lake City Education Foundation Waffle Breakfast is Sunday, Sept 21, 2014.

PRINCIPALS’ REPORTS:  Principal Borgschatz welcomed everyone to Bluff View.  Numbers are strong in the elementary school.  Bluff View is at or slightly above the projection numbers and we are still enrolling new students every day.  
Tuesday is Bluff View’s open house.  Last year, times where scheduled to meet with students and the result was a decrease in the number of students and parents participating.  Hoping to get more people to attend, Bluff View has gone back to the open house option.  

Bus safety and evacuation procedures were reviewed with the students.

This year funding was made available to insure every kindergartener receive the opportunity to have a free breakfast.  Bluff View implemented this opportunity by having students start their day meeting in class and than going as a group to the cafeteria and eating together.  Principal Borgschatz reported that nearly every child took breakfast.  Some students had eaten at home, but usually found something more to eat at school.  The downside to this option was the loss of significant instruction time.  Principal Borgschatz felt it was necessary to start the year in this fashion, because kindergarteners have never seen the cafeteria and the process of getting the food could be intimidating to a brand new kindergartener.  Now that they have established a routine, Borgschatz indicated that this week they will start moving toward the students eating before school. 
The playground equipment is in place and ready for students.  Principal Borgschatz sent out touch casts on the appropriate way to use the equipment.

On September 11, Vicki Fick did a presentation on the America Flag and its meaning to the students at Bluff View.  

Grandparents day is coming soon (Oct 30) and it seems to grow every year.  Member Goihl expressed concern about the amount of parking in past years in the adjoining cemetery.  Principal Borgschatz will call the cemetery board to discuss the parking situation.  

Principal Berge shared a couple of pictures with the board (ice bucket challenge, ipad use in Ms Ziebarth’s English classroom).  This year over 300 ipads were deployed.  

This year’s enrollment is above budget at the High School.

As promised from last month’s meeting, Principal Berg shared the extra-curricular percentages from last year.  78% of the student body participated in a sports activity.  An average of 91% of the student body participated in some form of extra-curricular such as sports, band, arts, etc outside of the classroom.  

Megan Schramski was recognized as a commended National Merit Scholar.  There have only been 25 in the history of the school.  Congratulations were given to Megan.

Schoology is going better this year.  The Staff is feeling more comfortable with it.  Kirk Thornton, the Tech Integrationist, is doing well.  The position has phenomenal potential.

Conference and Section meeting for coaches and administration is September 17th.  
Greg Berge and Lynette Matzke will be presenting at a panel in Rochester on what Lincoln is doing to meet components of World’s Best Workforce on September 18th.  
Homecoming is the week of September 22-26.  
Lincoln has teacher workshop on October 3 and Invitation only conferences on October 13th.
Principal Berge also presented the issue of a location to give the newly mandated ACT test to all juniors across the Nation.   Students need a very quiet environment with only one student per table to take the exam during the set time of 8:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.   Option 1 – Find an offsite location.  Option 2 – Close down a wing of the school during a school day.   Option 3 – Some Districts are not having school for other students the day of the test to provide a comfortable, quiet environment for the test takers.  We will continue to look into the best option for our students.  
COMMUNITY EDUCATION: Community Education Director Harkins shared that the Community Ed Brochure went out in the newspaper.  The Community Education Advisory Council will meet September 23 at 6:30 p.m.  

The new Ford Fusion should be arriving in October for the driver’s education program.  

Early Childhood Screening will take place Friday, Sept 19th from 12 – 4 p.m.  Other screening dates are October 10, 24, November 7, 21, January 23 and February 13.  

LEEP has started and ECFE starts the week of September 15th.  There is a lot of new staff, but it’s exciting to see the year start.  ECFE advisory council is September 24 at 4 p.m.
Tiger Time had a good summer with 3 summer camps on 2 week rotations.  The rotations were fun things and kept students learning and behavioral issues to a minimum.  Enrollment was down this summer, because of regulations designed to make the program cost effective.  

Tiger Time is averaging 20 students before school and 56 students after school.  The first 2 hour late start is September 16 and more kids are expected on that morning.  Member Rol asked about collections of outstanding accounts, specifically for Tiger Time.  Amanda Durand, Tiger Time Coordinator, shared her frustration that when she sets a date for mandatory payment, the families quit coming and she has no way to collect the outstanding balance.  Director Harkins does take them to conciliation court, so she has some ability to collect.  There was discussion on a pre-pay method and possible credit card options.  Director Harkins will continue to look for solutions in this regard.

OLD BUSINESS

BOARD GOALS:  In old business, the board reviewed the Principal’s changes on Goals on Achievement for 2014-2015.  Member Ohlhaber made the motion and Member Rol seconded a motion to approve the District Goals for 2014-2015.  The motion passed 7-0.  Superintendent Enger cautioned that still more work will be needed for next year.  

APPOINT REPRESENTATIVE TO GCED:  The Board accepted Superintendent Enger’s recommendation that Board Member Balow be appointed as the representative to the Goodhue County Education District Board, because of her experience with Hiawatha Valley Ed District.  Motion was made by Member Goihl and seconded by Member Pavelka.  Motion passed 7-0.  

NEW BUSINESS

BUS CONTRACTOR CHANGE:  In new business, Bluff Country School Bus Service recently purchased Kennedy Bus Service.  Board Member Goihl made the motion to accept Bluff Country School Bus as the sole transportation contractor for the 2014-2015 school year.  Member Pavelka seconded the motion.  Motion carried 7-0.  

BUS ROUTES:  The Board also approved the motion by Member Rol and Second Balow to approve the transportation routes, drivers, and equipment.  
CERTIFY LEVY:  As required by statue, the Board of District 813 approved certifying the maximum proposed tax levy for 2015 Payable 2016.  A motion by Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Dwelle, passed on a 7-0 vote.  

SET TRUTH IN TAXATION DATE:  As directed by state Truth and Taxation Laws, the Board set the Truth and Taxation meeting for December 15, 2014 at 6 p.m. The Motion by Member Dwelle, second by Member Rol, passed on a 7-0 vote.       .  
DONATION:  A donation from Brett Olson and Jan Joannides was given to the School  for use in any purpose.  The donation was accepted with appreciation and a motion from Member Ohlhaber and seconded by Member Rol.  Approved Motion 7-0.  Principal Berge sent a note of appreciation .  
MSHSL FOUNDATION:  A Resolution supporting the District application to be part of the MSHSL Foundation was approved on a 7-0 vote.  Members Rol Motioned and Pavelka seconded the motion. 
ASSURING COMPLIANCE ON DISCRIMINATION:  The Board approved a Statement Assuring Compliance with State and Federal Law Prohibiting Discrimination.  Motion was made by Member Rol and seconded by Member Ohlhaber.  Motion carried on a 7-0 Vote.  

PERSONNEL: 
SOCIAL WORKER:  Motion by Member Ohlhaber and Seconded by Member Balow to approve Kristin Fuglestad at MS Step 6, School Social Worker. Motion passed unanimously.
FINE ARTS/EXTRA CURRICULAR ASSIGNMENTS:   Member Balow made the motion and Member Ohlhaber seconded to approve the Fine Arts/Extra Curricular Assignments for the 2014-2015 seasons as presented in the board packets.  Motion passed unanimously.
LANE CHANGES:  Member Balow made the motion to approve lane changes for Candace Dudley, Denise Jacobson, and Alyssa Mackey.  The motion was seconded by Member Ohlhaber.    Motion passed unanimously.
TIGER TIME EMPLOYEES:  Motion by Member Pavelka and Seconded by Member Rol to approve Maggie Shupien and Haley Martin as Tiger Time employees. Motion passed unanimously.
SUPERINTENDENT REPORT:  Superintendent Enger gave an update on the tennis courts.  They are proceeding on time and everyone is hopeful that the tennis team can enjoy some home games on the courts before season end.  Board Member Rol extended his thanks on the fundraising efforts.  He also asked for an update on the low court that had standing water.  Superintendent Enger mentioned that Monarch had been back and reworked the base.  Tim Carlson felt that in the resurfacing process, he could add to the fix, in the end making the court be o.k.
Superintendent Enger attended his first HVL superintendent meeting and found it to be enjoyable and interesting.  

He also attended a SEMNET meeting and is looking to be more aggressive in what we do with our internet.  SEMNET offers some opportunities we could potentially use, especially regarding E-rate.  

Superintendent Enger presented at the Kiwanis meeting the plans for using the referendum increase going to the voters this November.  It was a good start to speaking with the community about roof ages, and what was completed and not completed in the 2010 renovation.  Enger felt it was well received.  Plans are under way for the website to contain information about the referendum.  Member Balow encouraged the district to include the facts in the paper and Member Rol suggested church meetings.  Superintendent Enger was open to presenting the information at any venues.

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  None

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Member Rol, seconded by Member Ohlhaber to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

